
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Summer Newsletter 2024 – Number 5                                 17 May 2024 
 

Dear Parents  

This week’s class news …. 

Reception 

Slimy slithery snails have been everywhere in Reception this week.  

The children went on a snail hunt 

and made some super snail soup 

(chopped up lettuce) to feed their 

snails, so they could observe them. 

In maths, they have learning about 

2D shapes and studied the collage 

‘Snail’ by Matisse, they then created 

their own snail collages using 

squares. 
                                               

Year 1 and 2      

In writing, we have been completing our 

Victorian school day diary and have spent 

some time carefully writing them up neatly. 

Next week, we’re moving onto letter writing. In 

history, we found out about the Boscastle 

flood; the children learnt about how the cause 

of the flood, the damage caused and the role 

of the emergency services . The children 

recorded what they’d learnt in a diary entry. In Science, we looked at how 

we care for our pets and what they need to be happy and healthy.  
 

Year 3 and 4 

As their classroom has been used for the Year 6 SATs this week, the children have enjoyed spending 

their mornings with Year 5, planning and writing a narrative about their own superheroes! They have 

come up with some amazing imaginative characters and plots and we have all been really 

impressed with their efforts and how they have managed the changes to routines. Well done!  

In history, the children learnt about Roman Emperors, made a diamond 9 ranking considering the 

significance of some notable emperors and whether they were effective leaders or not. The children 

then chose whether to research an emperor of their choice or make a clay model of their bust.  
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Year 5 and 6 

Firstly, a huge well done to all our Year 6 who have 

worked extremely hard this week completing their SATs. 

They have all shown amazing focus, concentration and 

much determination to do their very best. We are very 

proud of them! We had a fun impromptu post-SATs disco 

this morning … with the whole school!!  

Thank you, Mr Rix         

  

The rest of the class have also worked hard during this 

time. They have designed and created superhero 

comics and stories. In Maths, we have continued to work 

on shape and looking at the interior angles of triangles.  

 

We have also created some amazing artwork based on buildings 

that were damaged during the Second World War. The children 

created line drawings using perspective and contrasting shades.   

 

 

 

 
    
 
 
 
 

 

Sea Shanty Dance and Music Performance 
 

Mon 20 May at 14.45 

In the school playground (Village Hall – if wet) 
 

We welcome all parents to come along and see what the children have been 

working on this half term with our Dance professional, Rob Mennear. 

 Listen to some of our new shanties and enjoy a performance by some of our musicians. 
 

Children can come to school in PE kit on Monday – it would be great if they want to add a nod to 

the sailor theme by wearing something blue/ red/ white - plain or stripes.  

 This could be a top, trousers, socks, bandana, scarf or anything of their choice.  
 

            

                 Reminder: SPORTS DAY is next week! 

 

                               Thurs 23 May from 1.30pm to 3.15pm at the Football Field. 

 

Please could children be collected from the field at 3.15pm 
 

Kind regards     

Sara Haden      
Headteacher 


